Penguin Newsletter

April 2013
Greetings,

Spring seems to have skipped the East Coast, going from April blizzards to 90 degree days before Patriots Day.  The Penguin Class is gearing up for another active season and our hope is that those reading this letter will be a part of it.  The sailing schedule is posted at the class web site www.penguinclass.com .  The web site remains our primary means of communication, with e-mails the Chesapeake region and Skokie Lagoons Fleet  providing a reminder of events and summary of results.  If you are not on their e-mail distributions lists, send us a note and we will see that you are added.
Internationals

The Internationals will be held at the Miles River Yacht Club in St. Michael’s, MD on  August 15th and 16th .  The Notice of Race is posted at the Penguin class website. 
Former Penguin sailor Dick Kelly is coordinating with the club and it looks like it should be a first class event.  We have worked especially hard to keep the entry fee down while maintaining a quality event.  MRYC is one of the few clubs on the Bay with a  swimming pool, access to which is included in the registration fee.  Dining arrangements are separate from the registration, but we are encouraging all participants (non-participants are welcome too) to join us for a meal at the club on Thursday evening.
ICPFR
The Island Creek Penguin Frostbite Regatta continues to be our most popular event.  2013 will be the tenth and final year.  If you only race your Penguin once a year, this is the event to make it out for.   From the pre-race Bloody Mary’s for the brave of heart, to the cheering by the on-shore spectators, to the launching crew, helping to get boats in and out of the water, to the after race steamed (or raw) oysters and potluck feast, this event draws as many or more spectators as it does competitors. We are grateful to Kim Corkran and the Corkran family and numerous friends who made this event the success that it has been.  Mark your calendar for this event, November 9th, 2013.
Dues Notice

Attached is a link to the 2013 dues notice.  http://www.penguinclass.com/2012_dues.htm
Although these are tight economic times, the Penguin Class dues have remained constant at $25 for over 15 years.   We appreciate your continued support of the Class.
Region III 2013 Schedule
	May
	

	4
	TAYC, Spring Regatta Oxford, MD

	25
	PRSA Memorial Day Regatta (Penso Frostbite)

	July
	

	20
	TAYC Summer Invitational, Oxford, MD

	27
	Corsica River YC  Annual Regatta                      Centerville, MD                 www.cryc.org/

	August
	

	10-11
	TAYC Annual Regatta      Oxford MD                 www.tayc.com

	15-16
	International Championship, Miles River Yacht Club, St. Michael’s, MD

	24-25
	Heritage Regatta ,  Oxford MD     Region III Championship               www.tayc.com

	September
	

	7
	Leukemia Cup Washington Sailing Marina   www.potomacriversailing.org/ 

	November
	

	2
	TAYC Frostbite, Oxford MD        Atlantic Coast Championship                    www.tayc.com

	9
	Island Creek Penguin Frostbite Regatta, Trappe, MD

	16
	Gibson Island – Lawson Rum Bucket


For schedule updates, www.penguinclass.com
